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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Budgets calls on the Committee on Regional Development, as the 
committee responsible, to incorporate the following suggestions into its motion for a 
resolution: 

1. Welcomes the recent extension of the thematic scope of the European Union Solidarity 
Fund (EUSF), in the light of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, to include major public 
health emergencies with the aim of helping Member States in providing assistance, 
including medical assistance, to affected populations;

2. Notes, while acknowledging that the EUSF is not an instrument for rapid intervention in 
disaster situations, that aid disbursement has speeded up since the 2014 reform; 
requests, nevertheless, that the Commission accelerate payments;

3. Strongly supports the recent reform of the advance payment system, which raises the 
level of advances from 10 % to 25 % of the expected contribution, and from a 
maximum of EUR 30 million to EUR 100 million; questions, however, whether the 
reform addresses all of the hurdles that are currently keeping Member States from 
requesting advance payments, in the light of the low application rate; urges the 
Commission to disburse advance payments for COVID-19 applications as rapidly as 
possible;

4. Welcomes the Commission’s proposal of 27 May 2020 to increase the maximum annual 
amount of the EUSF under the next long-term budget to EUR 1 billion (at 2018 prices), 
which has been Parliament’s position from the outset; questions, however, whether this 
amount will be sufficient to cover all of the eligible applications in 2020, taking into 
account the Fund’s widened scope;

5. Requests that the Commission propose a revision of the Regulation, which should enter 
into force as early as possible in the next multiannual financial framework (MFF), to 
simplify and speed up the application procedure for Member States, bring the level of 
advances up to 33 % and speed up the final disbursement;

6. Recommends extending eligibility under the Fund to potential candidate countries as a 
further sign of solidarity with third countries on a path towards joining the EU.


